Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – July 20th, 2011 

Welcome and Introductions




D. Barber


10 min.
Doug Barber facilitated and commenced the meeting at 9:30am.  Participants are listed below:

Steve Wilensky – Calaveras County Supervisor District 2

Brian Oneto – Amador County Supervisor District 5

Warren Alford – Sierra Forest Legacy

Briana Creekmore – CHIPS

Emily Williams – Sierra Business Council

Doug Barber – Amador Resident

Robert and Cindi Smith – Smith Grinding

Susan McMorris – Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council

John Hofman – Consultant to Amador County

Keith Johnson – Bureau of Land Management

Katherine Evatt – Foothill Conservancy

Brandon Sanders – Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Cathy Koos-Brezeal – Amador Firesafe Council

Addie Jacobsen – Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch

Charles Jonard – Concerned Citizen

Bill Haigh – Bureau of Land Management

Karen Glaze – Motherlode Job Training

Jim Junette – Stanislaus NF Calaveras RD

Teresa McClung – Stanislaus NF Calaveras RD

Pat McGreevy – Calaveras County Parks and Recreation Commissioner

Kathy Rodriguez – CA Indian Manpower Consortium

John Romena – Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC

Chris Post – CalFire West Point Battalion

Jim Carroll – West Point Fire District

Rick Breeze-Martin – CHIPS

Amended June Meeting Notes Review/Acceptance
B. Sanders


10 min.

Meeting notes were approved by consensus, as amended.  These can be found on the ACCG website at http://www.acconsensus.wordpress.com under the Minutes tab.
SBC Energy and Climate Leadership Report


D. Barber/C. Smith
10 min.
Emily Williams from SBC reported that a delegation of 4 ACCG members attended the Energy and Climate Leadership Conference.  The Sierra Wise project, which was further developed during the conference, will incorporate multiple aspects in support of homeowners, including structure hardening against wildfire, energy efficiency audits and consulting, energy upgrades, fuel reduction for 100 foot clearance, and utilization of woody material to provide energy and heat for homeowners.  These are being framed as energy efficiency and fire-safety tune-ups for interested homeowners.
The program is funded through Pacific Gas and Electric as a means of reducing energy usage, which saves homeowners money and reduces stress on the grid in rural communities.  Emily Williams has time available moving forward to support the Sierra Wise project.

Doug Barber reported the delegation started out with a rough idea of the Sierra Wise project, which included the pellet processing operation which Charles Jonard, also a delegate to the conference, has purchased and is in the process of field testing to determine marketability and value of stove pellets produced using materials treated around rural homes and neighborhoods.  Currently, there is no pellet production capacity in the State.  The equipment that Charles has purchased is small enough to meet the scale requirements of numerous, small fuel reduction projects.  Pellet use can greatly reduce the amount of propane used, which will also save homeowners and substantial amount of money.

Rebate programs are available through both PG&E and the Public Utilities Commission which could potentially assist homeowners in meeting their energy efficiency needs.  Training is also available for local energy efficiency professionals who may become partners in this effort.  It is anticipated that one year will be needed to acquire the trained professionals and additional scoping necessary to make the project successful.

Callecat Ecological Restoration Project Tour

R. Hopson


5 min.

Rick Hopson, Amador District Ranger on the Eldorado, has organized a field tour of the Callecat Ecological Restoration project for Tuesday the 26th.  Malcolm North, UC Davis and PSW Researcher and co-author of GTR-220 will be in attendance to share information on the approaches and prescriptions identified in the report.
Cornerstone Project Status/Stewardship Agreement
R. Hopson/T. McClung 
10 min.

Teresa McClung, Calaveras District Ranger on the Stanislaus, reported there has been no movement on the Cornerstone Proposal or the CFLRP in general.  There has also been no word on funding for the program in 2012.
The Stanislaus and Eldorado are exploring a partnership with the Sierra Nevada Conservancy to issue a Master Stewardship agreement as part of the overall Cornerstone implementation.  This is still very preliminary, and will be reported on periodically as progress is made.

Society of American Foresters Upcoming Events

J. Heisenbuttel

5 min.
Information on this event has been posted to the ACCG blog.
ACCABU Feasibility Study Status and General Update
R. Breeze-Martin

5 min.
The ACCABU has been meeting with Tad Mason and Gareth Mayhead to develop a feasibility study for the ACCABU and Wilseyville sort yard.  The source side has been completed, and they are currently developing feasibility analysis for value-added products, including a market study relative to chips, post and pole, small sawmill and kiln, and firewood and a firewood kiln.
The list tied to the market study started out very long, with the group deciding to focus initially on the four value-added applications mentioned above.  The study is still in development, and will be shared with the group once it is complete.
All-Lands Collaborative Demonstration Project

S. Wilensky


10 Min.

A large meeting is happening on Friday, including the Burney-Hat Creek Collaborative group and ACCG, along with forest service staff at the regional office in Vallejo.  Congressional representatives will also be in attendance.
The meeting is scheduled for 12:00-4:30 on Friday the 29th.  A good cross-section of ACCG members will be present, and Steve W. will report out on this at the August meeting.

Status of Preparations for Burney-Hat Creek Visit 

S. Wilensky


10 Min.

Brandon will contact Jonathan Kusel to determine which dates work best for a field visit with Burney-Hat Creek.  The tour will likely include visits to completed and planned fuel reduction projects, the proposed site for the Wilseyville sort yard, native American site restoration projects, and others.
Additional details are pending contact with the BHC collaborative.  The August ACCG meeting may be able to coincide with this.
UPDATE: This event has been move to September with the date TBD.

ACCG Partner Updates/Format




ALL



10 Min.


BLM – The Big Lily Gap Stewardship Contract is near readiness for bids.  Also, CCC crews from Tahoe are being made available to BLM through a Prop. 84 grant.  They will be leveraged against other resources to further fuel reduction activities on BLM lands.  BLM is also nearing completion on the river take-out near the Highway 49 Bridge on the Mokelumne River.
SNC – Draft grant guidelines for the 2011-2012 grant year are now available for public comment.  Brandon will convene a conference call with interested parties to receive input.
Foothill Conservancy – Katherine reported that EBMUD will conduct a new scoping meeting on July 29th.

Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC – John Romena reported that BV will likely begin test-firing sometime in September or October.

CalFire – Chris reported that the West Point Battalion fire plan has incorporated many facets of the ACCG and its work.

ACCG Workgroup Sub-Meetings



Workgroup Leads

45 Min.


Admin – A meeting will be scheduled to discuss the Communications Policy.

Planning – Cindi Smith will head-up the Sierra Wise Project.

Finance – Susan McMorris has volunteered to be the lead person for the workgroup.

Operations – Brandon will work with ACCG members to develop the itinerary for the BHC visit to ACCG.

